


I also have significant concerns with the unintended consequences this legislation will have 
on victims of sexual assault. I appreciate the exception provided for victims of rape and incest, but 
the challenges and delays inherent in obtaining the requisite police report render the exception 
meaningless for many. I am particularly concerned for those vulnerable women and children who 
lack the capacity or familial support to report incest and sexual assault. Ultimately, this 
legislation risks retraumatizing victims by affording monetary incentives to wrongdoers 
and family members of rapists. 

I remain committed to protecting the lives of preborn babies and strongly encourage the 
legislature to promptly rectify any unintended consequences with this legislation to ensure the state 
sufficiently protects the interests of victims of sexual assault. 

Sincere! 

Brad Little 
Governor of Idaho 


